Fairgrove Township, December 2015

The December meeting of the Fairgrove Township Board was called to order by Supervisor Keith Aeder on December 21, 2015 at 7:40 p.m.  Board members present were Aeder, Treasurer John McQuillan, Trustees Dennis Hadeway and Mike Day and Clerk Karen Goodchild.

Also present were Township policeman Mike Scarbrough, Cemetery Sexton Doug Foster, Zoning Administrator Bruce Turner.  Township Assessor Young was absent.

The minutes from the November meeting were presented for approval.  Day moved and Aeder supported to approve as presented.  Approved.

The Parking lot has been completed.  

The Cemetery report was presented.  The new computer has been purchased  and software has been installed, Doug has had his training and hoping to gradually work at the program.  There was one burial, the fall cleanup has been completed and topsoil has been delivered.

Police report, Scarbrough stated that the area has been quiet.

It was noted that Mr. Anderson’s bid for the computer program for the cemetery has exceeded the amount by $900.00 due to extra work.  Day moved and Hadeway supported to pay the extra for a cost of $5,400.00.  Approved.

We were informed that there will be bridge work on the Bills Rohlfs Drain in Sec. 3 and 10 of Fairgrove Township.

We were notified that the special fire milage will expire this year.  McQuillan moved and Day supported to allow it to expire and not ask the voters for new milage.  Approved.  This milage has been used for the purchase of a new tanker truck.

There will be an Insurance meeting on January 18, 2016 at 12:00 with Jeff Lansky.

The will be a Public Hearing with the Planning Commission on January 4, 2016 at 9:00 a.m..  This concerns some new wording in a couple areas of the zoning code.

Aeder moved and Day supported to reappoint Anne Leen to the Planning Commission for 3 years.  Approved.

We are in need of one more member to replace Lovell Coleman, several names were given and Keith will give them a call.

The Financial report was presented.  Day moved and Hadeway supported to approve as presented.  Approved.  The Board has decided to do a separate report on the milage monies so we can keep track on the balances.

There were 3 zoning permits presented for approval:

#977-Rich Monchilov, Sec. 9, Thomas Rd. for a 24x80 addition on shed

#978-Richard Nellett, Sec. 9, Ringle Rd. for a 22x60 addition to a barn

#979-Russell Land Corp. Sec. 12, Darbee Rd. a 80x140 pole barn

Aeder moved and Goodchild supported to approve as written.  Approved.

The bills were presented for approval of payment.  Hadeway moved and Aeder supported to pay the bills as follows:

AT&T                                                   116.93

Keith Aeder                                          616.67

John McQuillan                                    607.73

Karen Goodchild                                  650.00

Dennis Hadeway                                     69.26

Mike Day                                                69.26

Deborah Young                                  1,257.00

Doug Foster                                        1,400.00

Bruce Turner                                          69.26

Curtis Bublitz                                         18.47

Eric Russell                                            18.47

Karen Goodchild                                    18.47

John McQuillan                                    245.88

DTE Eergy                                           135.41

Monchilov Excavating                       3,209.00

Tuscola County. Treas.                      1,765.19

Fairgrove Twp. Treas.                            15.55

Diva Disposal                                    5,933.20

Karen Goodchild                                    84.00

Fairgrove Oil Co.                                 234.84

Tuscola County                                 1,351.73

Consumers Energy                                52.47

Tuscola County Adver.                         66.00

DTE                                                       15.20
Doug Foster                                         869.96

AT&T                                                   42.00

MacFarlane Excavating                       168.00

Keith Aeder                                         355.55

John Anderson                                  5,400.00

The next meeting will be January 18, 2016 at 7:30 p.m.  McQuillan moved and Hadeway supported to adjourn.  Meeting adjourned at 9:25.

Respectfully submitted

Karen R. Goodchild

Fairgrove Township Clerk

